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In the development of our ESSER III plan, Wolfe City ISD engaged in meaningful consultation with stakeholders. As 
a district, we met with multiple committees that included stakeholder groups as outlined by ESSER III guidelines 
and school board policies. A district-based Committee conducted a second 6-month review on July 18, 2022.  

As a result of the committee conversation, it was deemed that the district was not providing a robust  In-person 
Instruction and Continuity of Services plan. The committee discussed a need for the following: 

• School calendar 

• Updated CDC requirements for quarantine and vaccinations 

• Handwashing solutions 

• Mental health reviews and plans 

Not all of the committee agreed of the return to school plan regarding vaccinations, but understood the CDC 
requirements and appreciated having the Test to Stay option. Although the district nurse was not available, the 
committee was represented by a RN/BSN.  

 

The committee also discussed updated COVID mitigation measures with the facility, including MS and ES HVAC 
systems, water refill stations, and more.  

 

The committee workshopped to create an In-person Instruction and Continuity of Services packet for the Board to 
review. Since the committee consisted of the campus principals and directors, there was not need to hold a 
separate meeting afterwards.  

 

The committee’s final recommendation was to update the committee membership, as some employees have left 
WCISD and other volunteers have been absent from meeting or have graduated from school. 

 

The next step is to have the administration  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 


